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   F r i d a y  1 1 t h  N o ve m b e r  2 0 1 6  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

In assembly this morning, Year 4 treated us to a special performance of the scenes they like best in Shakespeare’s play Romeo and Juliet. Their 
topic is the Tudors. The children wrote their own scripts for each of the scenes in the play and acted them out, they also looked wonderful in 
their outfits. Their other pieces of writing for this topic are really good too. Well done Year 4! 

Parent Governor: 

There is one vacancy for a new parent governor to join our board of governors. We are a friendly, supportive and committed team of governors 
looking for a parent who is interested in helping us to improve the school on our journey from Good to Outstanding. You will need to be able to 
commit time and energy to this role  as it has important responsibilities. I am very happy to talk to any parent who is interested in finding out 
about what the role involves.  Please ask at the office for an appointment with me. The information about how to nominate yourself, or another 
parent, will be sent home on Monday 14th November.   

I am very excited that we have elected  our school councillors for 2016-17 (see over the page). 
 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

THIS WEEK ’ S RESULTS:   

Class Attendance  
Number 

of Lates 
 

Lining up 

Awards 

Nursery 93.6% 6   

Reception 97.4% 5   

Year 1 96.9% 3  2 

Year 2 97.9% 2  5 

Year 3 98.9% 15  4 

Year 4 100% 2  6 

Year 5 98.6% 7  4 

Year 6 95.7% 8  5 

Overall  97.5% 48  
Well-done 

Year 4! 

Keep it up. 

Love God,  love  yourself ,  love  one another  

HOUSE  TEAM POINTS   
 

254 Blyton House 327 Dahl House  
 

  

363 Donaldson House 239 Rosen House  

Nursery Arisha Uddin For doing good work. 

Reception Keti Kalandadze 
For learning how to write her name and 

remembering to write it on her work.  

Year 1 Liepa Tarnauskaite 
For amazing work with shape in maths, 

and for trying extra hard in her news 

writing yesterday. 

Year 2 Jedidiah Addo 
Amazing role model this last week. So 

impressed.  

Year 3 Abdullah Hashmi 
For being caring and respectful all the 

time.  

Year 4 Yumna Ahmed Making a real effort with her learning.  

Year 5 Ibrahim Chowdhury 
Putting in a lot of effort since being back. 
Being a great role model to other children 

and always trying to do the right thing.  

Year 6 Hana Muohmad 
Positive attitude and putting herself 

forward to be a School Councillor.  



" Yesterday we had the lucky 
chance to go and watch Snoopy 
and Charlie Brown the Peanut 
Movie in Genesis Cinema. The 

seats were so comfortable. I really   
enjoyed the part when Snoopy the 
dog was fighting to save Fifi's live, 
which he eventually did. overall I 

would give the film a 7/10". 
Taohid, Year 4 

Year 3 

Autumn Term 1 

Attendance Challenge Winners 

Well done to Year 3 for winning the       

Attendance Challenge with 98.0%. 

They won a trip to the cinema and 

watched The Jungle Book.  

“At the cinema I had so 
much fun! The movie was 
a bit scary and sad but in 
the end it was happy. I 
think everyone should 
watch the Jungle Book”.  
Sumaya Khatun 

“The cinema was great fun! 
The Jungle Book was really 
good. I liked the part when 
Mowgli defeated Sher Khan 
(the bad tiger) in the fire. I 
would recommend this   
movie to everyone”.  
Muhammed Safwan Rahman  

Year 1 
Muhit Bhuyian 
Roshni Karim 
Izaan Rahman 
Holly Watkins 

 

Year 2 
Jedidiah Addo 
Imtiaz Bakhtiar 
Zakariah Ben Said 
Sadiya Razia 
 

 

Year 3 
Abir Chowdhury 
Abdullah Hashmi 
Ayesha Hussein 
Atifa Uddin 
 

 

12 children in Year 2 and Year 6 who successfully attended 

lunch time clubs were rewarded for their lifelong learning with 

an educational visit to The Floating Cinema. The cinema, which is 

housed in a canal boat, only accommodates 14 people and we 

were treated to free popcorn and an exclusive viewing of Two by 

Two. We had a fantastic time and would definitely recommend 

you try and watch a film on the Floating Cinema if you can! 

On Thursday, Year One were 
very excited to go to the    
cinema to see Snoopy and 
Charlie Brown the Peanuts 
Movie. We really enjoyed the film and   
couldn't stop talking about our favourite 
bits! Thank you to the parents that came 
with us for your help. 

Year 4 
Ehtesham Hussain Chowdhury 
Wasim Kamaly 
Joel Conceicao Matumona 
Kolsuma Zaynab 
 

 

Year 5 
Ruslan Khok 
Asha Mussa 
Irfan Rahman 
Nauman Shafiq 
 

Year 6 
Roda Abdi 
Sawsan Abdi 
Muhammad Mansur Ali 
Hana Muohmad 
 

  

Last week Year 2 went on a trip to the Museum 
of London to the Fire Fire! Exhibition. We learnt 
about how the great fire started, who started it, 
how long it lasted and what happened to the 
city afterwards. We had 
a great day learning 
about the event that 
took place in 1666! 

 

" I loved Genesis Cinema 
because I enjoyed  

watching Snoopy and the 
Charlie Brown movie. It 
was funny and exciting".  
Wasim, Year 4 

"Yesterday, we went to Genesis 
Cinema to watch Snoopy and    
Charlie Brown the peanut movie. I 
liked the way it put lots of emphasis 
on Charlie Brown's relationship with 
his friends. Also, the seats were very 
comfortable".  
Nickie, Year 4 



Diary Dates: 

Monday 14th November - Nursery & Reception Parent 

Workshop - 9am-11am—Father Duncan Ross Room 

Tuesday 15th November - Emotional First Aid - Parent 

Workshop - 9:15am-12:00pm—Father Duncan Ross Room 

Wednesday 16th November - All pupils to bring in their PE 
Kits - sponsored fitness circuit with all pupils  

Friday 18th November - Nursery Class Assembly  

Friday 18th November - Non-uniform Day - Wear your 
spots and donate £1 - Children in Need  

Friday 25th November - Year 5 Class Assembly  

Friday 1st December - Christmas Fair - School Hall - 
3:30pm - 5pm - All parents/carers welcome 

Wednesday 14th December - Christmas Service - 9:30am - 
St Paul’s Church, Bow Common - All parents/carers        

welcome  

Friday 16th December - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Monday 19th December - Monday 2nd January 2017 - 
(Christmas Holidays) - School is Closed 

Tuesday 3rd January 2017 - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 13th February - Friday 17th February - Half Term 
Holidays  - (school is closed) 

Monday 20th February - All pupils are back in school 

Wednesday 29th March - Easter Service - 9:30am - St 
Paul’s Church, Bow Common - All parents/carers        

welcome  

Monday 3rd April - Monday 17th April - (Easter Holidays) - 

School is Closed 

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School is Closed 

Tuesday 2nd May - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June - Half Term Holidays  - 
(school is closed) 

Monday 5th June - All pupils are back in school 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Please remember t o check the d iary dates week ly.  
( Changes might  apply) .  

SPONSORED  FITNESS CIRCUIT    

Wednesday 16th November 2016  

GB Athlete Joseph Ikhinmwin is coming to 
SPSL to lead a fun, inspirational fitness circuit 

with every child.  

We need your help to raise money for sports 

equipment for the school, while also supporting 

GB athletes (including Paralympic athletes).  

Please see the sponsorship form or set up a fundraiser page 

online by visiting www.sportsforschools.org/event/E422 (It 

only takes a few clicks to set up and then you can share the 

page with your friends and family).  

Please ensure that the sponsorship form and                   

money are returned to the school office by 4pm on 

Wednesday 23rd November 2016.  

Please also make sure that your child/children come to 

school with their full PE Kits on Wednesday 16th November! 

Year 6 learnt how to make tzatziki and 
crudites on Tuesday afternoon. They 
followed a recipe and learnt how to 
chop different vegetables safely. Not 
only was the food that they made 
healthy, it was delicious too! 

On Wednesday, Year 6 had a great time visiting the 
Cutty Sark. They took part in a workshop where 
they pretended to be the crew of the ship on an 
epic voyage to China to collect tea to sell in England. 
Everyone had a fantastic time and learnt lots about 
life at sea. 

The first session was successful and all the parents/carers 

who attended found it very helpful. If you still want to be 

involved, please attend the next session on Tuesday 15th 

November 2016 at 9:15am until 12:00pm in The Father 

Duncan Ross Room. Please see Khalidah Khanom for 
further details. All parents/carers welcome! 

As many of you know our school was recently 
awarded a bronze healthy eating award. SPSL aims 

to provide an environment that promotes the health 

and well-being of pupils, parents and staff by        

ensuring that all food provision and food messages 
are healthy and consistent.  

 

If you would like a copy of the Food Policy, please 

see a member of the school office or visit our school 

website. 
 

Sweets or chocolates for special occasions, such as 

birthdays, are permitted and each child may consume 

one sweet or chocolate to help celebrate the occasion.  

Please ensure the sweets or chocolates do not contain 

nuts and are halal (no animal flavouring or alcohol). 

 

http://www.sportsforschools.org/event/E422


Friday 18th November 2016 

Wear your spots and donate £1 

All donations will go towards BBC Children in Need.  

Best dressed pupils will win a prize! 
 

Any donations will go to The 

Children’s Society to help      

vulnerable children. 

Visit online: https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/schools/resources 

School priced tickets to 
watch England v Spain 

Football Match  
 

Tuesday 15th November  
 

Wembley Stadium 
 

8pm kick off 
 

Tickets cost £10 per child 
with accompanying adult 

going free of charge!  
 

Book tickets online:  
http://the-fa.com/5MuacJ   

Nursery and Reception Parent Workshop  
5 Parenting Workshops for parents/carers of children in Nursery and Reception. 
Through fun activities and discussions we will consider how to: 
   - Encourage children during the different stages of their development 
   - Build on parent-child relationship 
   - Increase respectful behaviour  
   - Positively discipline  
   - Be effective role models 
Please contact the school office or Jenny Soyode, School Home Support Practitioner  
Mobile: 07811994235 on Monday or Tuesday to reserve your place. 

*Come to all 5 sessions and receive a complimentary gift* 

When: Every Monday from 

14th November 2016 until 12th 
December 2016 

Where: The Father Duncan 

Ross Room  

Time: 9.00am to 11.00am  

https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/schools/resources
http://the-fa.com/5MuacJ

